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The Metering Task Force (MTF) of the Billing and Accounting Working Group is in the 
process of completing a “Revenue Metering Requirements Manual” (RMRM).  It has 
been discussed within CDAS and MTF that detailed requirements for Real Time data 
should remain in the CCRM Manual avoiding duplication and potential conflicts between 
the CRRM manual and the new RMRM manual.  We are seeking confirmation from 
CDAS that this position is still valid. 
 
Real-time operational data is critical to timely and accurate NYISO settlements.  In our 
RMRM there is reference to real-time operational metering data used for the NYISO 
billing processes.  The manual references the CRRM as a document for the reader to view 
the details of Real Time Metering requirements.  The real-time operational and tie line 
MW data  propagates to the NYISO Performance Tracking System that is used in the 
calculations at the Security Constraint Dispatch (SCD) level for NYISO settlements.  It is 
the desire of MTF to allow CDAS to review and comment on a draft of the RMRM 
before finalizing the document as well as be allowed to review and comment on the 
CCRM concerning the real-time data that is used in settlements.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


